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Topics: Government staff salaries; Australia Day 

E&OE… 

JOURNALIST: 
…how do you explain this to the ‘Joe Public’ who hasn’t had a pay rise in ages? 

ALAN TUDGE:  
From my understanding, those people who have had a significant pay rise within Parliament 
House are those who have come from the public service and it is to match what their salary 
was in the public service, while they are in Parliament House.  

JOURNALIST: 
But does it pass the pub test? 

ALAN TUDGE: 
That is my understanding of what has occurred. I am not responsible for that area, but that 
is my understanding of what has occurred.  

JOURNALIST: 
Are there any staff in your own office that have received those additional pay rises? And 
what was the reason why you went down that path? 

ALAN TUDGE: 
I am not going to get into any individual specifics, Samantha. But what I would say is that we 
have been more transparent in relation to staffing salaries than ever before and those 
people who get an additional salary above the band, are typically those who have come 
from the public service on a higher salary, are working in Parliament House for a short 
amount of time and then go back to the public service.   

JOURNALIST: 
How is it justified though at a historically low wage increase time? 
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ALAN TUDGE: 
Again, I will just reiterate what the policy is that I understand it. This is not a policy that I 
have responsibility for, it is a policy which is set by the Government. 

But it is a policy which is in place where by there are certain bands and those who are above 
the band, typically, have come from the public service where they have had a high salary 
there, and it is to maintain what their salary has been.  

JOURNALIST: 
How do you justify that? 

ALAN TUDGE: 
They are the decisions which are made, and it is to ensure that we get the right skills in the 
offices so we make better decisions as governments.  

Ultimately, that is what we are here for, is to make better decisions for the Australian 
people. And if we have good advisers to do that, we will make better decisions.  

JOURNALIST: 
Doesn’t it show that Malcolm is out of touch on this issue? 

ALAN TUDGE: 
You always want to get good staff in the Ministerial offices to be advising the Ministers.  

Sometimes you will get staff who have deep expertise who have come from the 
departments, and when they have been on a higher salary there, sometimes they will have 
their salary matched when they work for a short amount of time in Parliament House.  

JOURNALIST: 
Does Australia have a wage growth problem? It is pretty stagnant at the moment, we have 
avoided a recession. But what is the Government doing to lift the wages of average mums 
and dads? 

ALAN TUDGE: 
Everything the Government is doing is about jobs and growth. We are creating more jobs, 
we are creating greater economic growth and over time that leads to higher wages. 

Ultimately, if you have got a strong economy, you get higher wages. That is what every 
single lever of Government is directed towards.  

JOURNALIST: 
But are we getting this inequality, where you have got the wealthy and the poor and that 
divide is growing?  

ALAN TUDGE: 
That is why we are working so hard on trying to get the economy going. We have created 
hundreds of thousands of jobs over the last 12 months alone, which is great for those 
people who have been out of work and now all of a sudden have job security.  

That is the first step. We have got much stronger overall economic growth and that is due to 
a number of factors which we have put in place, including our export trade agreements, the 
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enormous investment in infrastructure, some of the industrial relations reforms which we 
have done and importantly lowering taxes on businesses.  

All of those have been critical for driving stronger economic growth. When you have 
stronger economic growth and stronger viable businesses, then you can have higher wage 
growth as well.   

JOURNALIST: 
What do you say to wage earners out there who have not had a pay rise for a couple of 
years? 

ALAN TUDGE: 
I understand that some people are finding it tough when they haven’t had a pay rise for a 
couple of years and some of the expenses are going up quite rapidly. We are working on 
both sides of the ledger. 

We are trying to get the economy to grow more strongly, because ultimately, that 
underpins strong wage growth. We are also looking at the cost of living pressures, and 
particularly energy.  

That is where our energy policy becomes so important, because it puts downward pressure 
on electricity prices which is so important to people’s household budgets.    

Can I just say a couple of comments as well, in relation to Australia Day.  

I find it astounding that the greatest priority for the Australian Greens is to change the date 
of Australia Day. We have got people who are out of work, we have got national security 
issues, we have got infrastructure issues we are addressing and we have got energy prices 
we are addressing. 

None of those issues are priorities according to the Greens. The number one priority is to 
create division within Australia by moving Australia Day.  

Australia Day has been a day where we have celebrated everything which is great about 
Australia for many decades now. That includes our Indigenous heritage, it includes our 
British foundations and it includes our multicultural character.  

Of course it also includes the freedoms and the values which make Australia what it is today.  

I am just sick and tired of the Greens trying to create divisiveness in our community by 
prosecuting these issues.  

Let us enjoy Australia Day. Let all Australians celebrate what it is to be Australians on 
Australia Day, rather than have this divisiveness which the Greens want.  

JOURNALIST: 
Should Indigenous Australia celebrate Australia? 

ALAN TUDGE: 
Many Indigenous Australians do celebrate on Australia Day. Indeed, on Australia Day itself, 
we frequently acknowledge Indigenous Australians as Australians of the Year.  
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Every single formal ceremony on Australia Day has a celebration of Indigenous culture. 
Quite rightly, because it is one of the pillars of Australia.  

We have got three great foundational pillars of this country. Our Indigenous heritage, our 
British foundations and our multicultural character. And we celebrate all three on Australia 
Day and we rightly do so.  

 [ENDS] 


